

July 24, 2023

Endy JH Croes Minister of Education and Sports Government of Aruba

Dear Mr. Croes,



This letter is an amendment to the agreement between Ontario Tech University and the Government of Aruba, dated June 2023.

After agreement by the tuition committee, and commencing in the September 2023 academic year, Ontario Tech University will provide an award valued at 15% of undergraduate tuition to all citizens of Aruba who enroll in an undergraduate program at Ontario Tech University. This award amount is renewable annually to a maximum of 4 years with the condition that students continuously maintain a 2.0 grade point average for each year of academic study.

The following additional conditions apply:

- Students must be international students who are citizens and residents of Aruba who will study under the international student fee schedule.
- Students must be receiving Arubalening funding from the Government of Aruba.
- The university reserves the right to determine acceptable academic credentials, grades and prerequisite courses to be used for admissions and awards.
- Values are subject to change without notice.
- Continuation of all sources of funding from the university is dependent on maintaining good academic standing, and availability of funds. If the student withdraws, changes to part-time status, changes programs, changes fee status or fails to complete a term, they may have their award reduced or may no longer be eligible for funding.
- Students may hold other scholarships, awards, or bursaries from the university simultaneously.

The continued relationship between Ontario Tech University and the Government of Aruba is an important one, and I look forward to working together to foster increased student success in the future.

Sincerely,

Dr. Joseph M. Stokes

University Registrar and AVP International

Ontario Tech University | 2000 Simcoe Street North, Oshawa, Ontario L1G 0C5 Canada | ontariotechu.ca



(C 644